
HAMPSHIRE BIRD CLUB NEWSLETTER 
July, 1989 

Dear Friends, 

At the last HBC Board of Directors meeting it was decided to have the 
secretary send a summer letter to the membership. I happened to be away 
the time doing good deeds, rescuing handsome princes from the clutches 
fiery dragons, and in general being a wonderful person so I was not a par 
of this decision. But, being a good-deed-doer, rescuer par excel lence and 
a general ly wonderful person, I sit before the word processor (on a 
beautiful summer) and greet you al l for the last time in the bird year 
1988-1989. Real ly brings a tear to the eye, doesn't it? But, your Bird 
Board has been busy planning trips for this summer and early fal l that Ai 

should know about at this time. 

Best Bet for Beach Birds", or "Biking with Bieda" (sorry, Bob!): Bob Bieda 
is Planning a field trip looking for shore birds at Graves landing in 
Ouaboin Pesevoir on Saturday, August 26. Since it is about six mi les to 
the spot. Bob thought it would be fun trying a birding on bicycle jaunt, 
starting at Gate 40. Right now the area is under water. If the rains 
continue ana Ouabbin remains high, an alternate plan such as a trip to the 
Agawam sandbar may be necessary. Check with Bob at 527-2623 for greater 
detai l . 

v -wD on Saturday. August 26 the Hitchcock Center is sponsoring an al l day 
,p to Plum Island led by Jan Ortiz and Scott Surner. This takes place at 

the peak of the shorebird migration. The birding wil l be done at a 
leisurely pace with plenty of time to watch, discuss and enjoy the birds. 
Cal l the Hitchcock Center at 256-6006 to register. There is a fee. 

On September 2 Scott Surner wil l lead an al l day trip to Appledore, one 
of the smal l islands in the Isles of Shoals, about forty-five minutes off 
shore from Portsmouth, NH. Plans are to meet at 7:30 a.m. at Portsmouth 
for an easy boat trip out to the island where we wil l have the opportunity 
to observe bird banding, seeing many different species in hand. This will 
be the third year the HBC has made this fascinating trip. Unfortunately 
only twelve people can go, so if you are interested or need more 
information, cal l Scott at 253-7486 as soon as possible. There wil l be a 
fee. 

Tom Gagnon is planning a real birding adventure. The Connecticut Warbler 
is an extremely difficult bird to find in our area but Tom has been 
successful in past years and would l ike to share the search with any of us 
wi l l ing and able to do what is necessary to increase our chances of 
success. This wil l be a somewhat rugged trip. Hiking boots or sturdy 
shoes and walking sticks are a must. We wil l be moving fast through heavy 
undergrowth on the flood plains somewhere in the Meadows in Northampton. 
The trip wil l take place on the afternoon of either September 23 or 24. 
Check the Voice during the preceeding week for more detai l. And be sure to 
rnntact Tom at 584-6353 if you want to join the bush-whackers. Wil l this be 

ife bird for you? There is no guarantee, but Tom may wel l be your best 
tp-et for seeing it. 



Scott is going to lead a trip over Columbus Day weekend to Monhegan 
Island to observe the fall migration. We wil l leave on Friday morning, 
October 6 from Port Clyde, Maine and return on Monday, October 9. 
Approximate cost wil l be $160.00 per person. This includes the boat trip 
over, lodging and two meals per day. Not included are transportation costs 
to Port Clyde, parking and baggage fees, tips, lunches and snacks, and an 
optional lobster dinner on the Island. The HBC has made this very popular 
trip many times over Memorial Day weekend for the spring migration. This 
wil l be only the second time we have visited in the fal l . Scott needs to 
know now many wil l be going and wil l need to send a deposit by mid-August 
so if you wish to join us, please cal l him at 253-7486 as soon as possible. 

David Ziomek, Amherst native and member of the HBC, spoke briefly to the 
membership at our June meeting concerning his most recent project. Dave 
and Chris Davis from Leverett, both bird-watchers since childhood, met last 
fal l to share Barn Owl data they had collected individual ly and have 
designed a research project that should provide a clearer understanding of 
the owl's activities and habitats in the Valley. They are instal l ing 
nesting boxes in barns with the cooperation of local farmers in hopes of 
attracting the birds. These nests wi l l be monitored over the next three to 
five years. David is very interested in speaking to people who think they 
may have seen a Barn Owl locally. Please call him at 549-1717 if you have 
any information. He reminds us that a sighting can arouse great excitement 
in the bird-watching community and too much attention to the bird can 
easily drive it away. Out of respect and concern for the bird. Dave and 
Chris plan to be discreet while monitoring their nesting boxes and will 
respect any information you can provide. 

And now for a little begging. Is there anyone out there who normal ly 
attends the monthly Club meetings who would be wil l ing to be in charge of 
the goodie table? It involves arriving at the meeting about 7:00, starting 
the hot water pot and setting out instants, cookies, etc. It would also 
mean keeping track of the supplies and buying whatever is needed from 
donations received. Cleanup is no big deal because there are always people 
around wil l ing to help. Jan Ortiz and David Spector have both had turns at 
being in charge and I am sure they would agree that it was not an arduous 
task. We feel that food adds a great deal to the pleasure of the meetings 
ana if you would be wi l l ing to donate a bit of your energy to such a worthy 
cause we would wish you joy and at least one life bird per month. Cal l me 
at 549-1098 if you could help us out. 

I wi l l be writing a letter to members and potential members later this 
summer with news of fal l programs, field trips, reminders of membership 
renewal , etc. If you know of anyone who would l ike to receive this 
information, please contact me with the person's name, address and phone 
number which I'l l add to the l ist. 

Sincerely, 

Sal ly Venman, Sec'y 


